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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 10th January 2017 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, G Parkin, P Venning, D Green, 2 members for co-option Dr. Alan Lloyd-Smith and Mr Colin Sykes, 7 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and wishing them all a happy new year.
3485.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Borough Councillor M Burgess & Community Warden Jo Vos. 
3486.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; Cllrs Smith, Venning, Lloyd-Smith and Sykes declared an interest in agenda item 8, minute no. 3492


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded.
3487.
(i) To co-opt 2 members to the Council:   Dr. Alan Lloyd-Smith and Mr Colin Sykes both gave presentations explaining who they were and what they felt they were able to give to the community.  They then left the meeting so that Councillors could decide whether they were suitable.  After a short discussion Cllr Green proposed with Cllr Venning seconding that both candidates be co-opted onto the Council.  The remaining Cllrs all agreed.  The new Councillors were called back and joined the meeting.

(ii) Declaration of Office to be signed:  Cllrs Lloyd-Smith and Sykes signed the declarations.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session.  See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3488.
To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 13th December 2016: Cllr Green pointed out that minute no. 3547 should read that a second litter pick has been arranged for 9th September, not the 2nd or 9th September. The minutes were then confirmed and signed as a correct record.  
3489.
Matters Arising: 


Volunteer Support Warden update – Jo Vos, Community Warden is speaking to Appledore Parish Council this evening as it is interested in taking part in the scheme and she had heard that its Councillors were wondering whether Wittersham Parish Council would be prepared to join them. Clerk had suggested to Jo that it would.  Cllr Green expressed disappointment that no one from this village was interested in taking part and maybe we could visit this again in 3 months time. 
3490.
Planning Application (previously circulated to Councillors)


16/01865/AS  27 Lloyds Green – Proposed Porch.  Cllrs agreed to support this application.


3491. 
To further consider and ratify budget and precept proposals for 2017/18.  Clerk had prepared figures showing a 2, 6 & 8% increase in precept which the Chairman explained.  After a full discussion and in view of the work that needed to be done in the Cemetery extension, it was agreed to accept the 8% increase and that it should be explained in an article in the next issue of Outlook on Oxney.  Cllr Mash proposed a precept of £24,035, seconded by Cllr Venning and ratified unanimously.

At this point the Chairman adjourned the meeting so that PCSO Dan Smith, who had just joined the meeting, could give his report. (See Items for Information at the end of these minutes)

3492.  To consider and if agreed endorse the Council's reworded position on the Wittersham Sports Club.  The Chairman informed the meeting that he had reworded the paper which had
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 been withdrawn at the last meeting.  Councillors had listened to comments made during the public session and would like to assure all those present that the council does not condone bad 


behaviour in any part of the village.  It was generally felt that this new paper clearly stated the Council's position in relation to the Sports Club and it was endorsed by 6 votes to 1.                                                                                                                                                      
3493.
To agree wording for advertisement for Community Litter Pick to be held on 11th March.  Cllr Green had prepared a poster to which everyone agreed.  It was also agreed that an advance notice of the litter pick should be put forward for inclusion in the February issue of the Outlook with further details in the March edition.
3494.  Possible items for future task list.  Cllr Smith had listed the following and asked Cllrs to consider these and to think of others.  1. Potential small sites for housing and the Local Plan. 


2)  Registration at the Land Registry of all PC land holdings.   3)  'Branding' of PC assets


4)  Churchyard wall   5)  Surface water drainage project with KCC   6)  SIDS or similar


7)  Information files for all councillors of standing policies, procedures etc.   8)  VOICES spreadsheet update, allocation & progress on individual items   9)  Review Standing Orders and Financial Regulations   10)  Painting the village sign/post at The Triangle   11)  International Dark Sky Community   12)  FAQ on useful contacts for the website 
3495.
Correspondence:

For noting:  

a)  Mrs Miriam Lewis had made a Freedom of Information Request for a copy of the paper prepared by Cllr Smith with regard to the Wittersham Sports Club which had been put forward for discussion at the last meeting.  This paper had been asked for in advance but the request had been rejected.  That rejection was valid.  The Council is under no obligation to provide papers for the public before a meeting but it has now been provided under the FOI request.       


Previously Circulated by email:

b)  KALC – Rural Weekly Bulletin 19/12/16     c)  KALC – Bulletin on National Developments & Meetings 9/12/16     d)  KALC – No extension of referendum principles     e)  KALC – Template Training & Development Policy/Plan & Training Budget     f)  KALC – Communications & Social Media Conference 19/01/17 – to be attended by Cllr Smith      g)  Kent Community Messaging Newsletter     h)  KALC – Bulletin on National Developments & Meetings 19/12/16     i)  Kent Community Messaging 05/01/17
3496.
To authorise payments:


KALC – Invoice for 5 x The Good Councillors Guide plus postage £13.29.  Authorised.
3497.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker – Alf has had a problem with the Van, the future of which will be discussed at the next Caretaker meeting.


b)  Finance:


i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement – Agreed.


ii) The Chairman will be attending the Communications & Media Conference on 19th January at a cost of £60 plus VAT £12.  Payment agreed.


           c)  Planning:


     Decisions received: 


     16/01658/AS  Maynes Farmhouse, Wittersham Road – Single storey extension to rear & 


                            first floor extension to side over existing new first floor side window.     Granted 


d)  Highways – Clerk reported that the damaged sewage chamber just beyond Windwhistle in The Street now has a lid on it..

e)  Public Rights of Way – Clerk reported that there was a wire across the stile on AT89 near Owley.  Mr Piper has been contacted.


f)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard – There has been a lot of subsidence in some of the graves.  This will be discussed at the next Caretaker's meeting.
3498.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.    

3499.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  14th February 2017 at 7.30pm.
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3500.
Items for information: 

PCSO's Report – Dan Smith reported that he attends the Community Market where he meets a lot of people.  There have been a few shed break ins in rural areas and once again he reiterated the importance of security.  He is continuing to carry out speed checks and will arrange to meet with the Clerk with regard to sites for SIDS.  Cllr Venning asked if he knew about the recent spate of a dog biting other dogs and people in the village.  He hadn't.  If officers consider it necessary that he knows he will be told, otherwise not.  He was also asked if he was aware of the reported drug traces found at the Sports Club.  Mrs Lewis informed the meeting that this was in the hands of the police already.

3501.
To resolve, by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item, to exclude the public.


Proposed Cemetery Extension.  Proposed by Cllr Mash and seconded by Cllr Venning.

The meeting closed at 21.55hrs 
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.
The Chairman clarified what we do.  The Council conducts its business in public, not with the public.  Questions can be put during the public session about items on the agenda especially planning applications but it is not a time for protracted debate between the public and councillors.

1)  Mrs Mary Walton spoke on agenda item 8 and asked if the Chairman was aware of the Charity Commission Investigation.  She is still of the opinion that the Council cannot have a position on this subject.  The Chairman explained once again that the Council is just clarifying aspects of the position it already has with regard to the Sports Club.

2)  A member of the public expressed his concern over the behaviour by visitors to the Sports Club during and after the recent social evenings.

3)  Mrs Miriam Lewis informed the meeting that the alcohol licence was in the name of the Football Club and until the recent social club held in the Sports Club had come into being there hadn't been a drug problem.  The Football Club will be dealing with the problem once the Charity Commission gives direction but the Council should be aware of her concerns.

4)  Mr Roger Parker asked if the Council was aware of the new board that been attached to the door into the orchard that once belonged to Tyle House.
.
